Paradise Township July 13, 2020 Minutes

Paradise Township Board of Supervisors met in their regular monthly session at the Paradise Township Municipal building on July 13, 2020 at 7:08 pm.

Board Memebers Present: Lance Biesecker, Clark Craumer, and Dean Bentzel.

Pledge to the Flag

Minutes:

Clark Craumer moved to approve the minutes of June 8, 2020. Dean Bentzel seconded and the motion was carried.

Treasurer's Report:

Clark Craumer moved to approve the Treasurer's Report as read. The motion was seconded by Dean Bentzel and the motion was carried.

Citizens Comments and Concerns:

 Gary Burgard requested an update on the replacement of the Home RD, Protectory RD, and N. School House RD bridges. He stated we will be putting black top on the N. School House RD bridge to repair a depression.

Fire Department Reports:

- 1) Chief Lease gave the report for Station 110
- 2) Lance Biesecker gave the report for NAF&EMS
- 3) No report was available for United 33

Subdivisions:

- 1) Paradise Village: Amy Perry stated that the Excavator was using different plans for lots 5,6,7, and 8. Clean outs are required at every directional change. A cease and desist order will be issued to the developer by Neal.
- 2) Tall Grass Meadows Phase 2: Was given a 91 day extension through October 13, 2020

Old Business:

1) A thank you letter was received from the East Berlin Senior Center

2)

New Business:

1) Tom Bosely and Mike Ziegler resigned from the Planning Commission pending their replacements.

Recreation Park Discussion:

1)

Reports:

- 1) Emergency Management: Neal Doyle stated there were no fireworks complaints received in the office.
- 2) Zoning Office: Neal Doyle gave his report
- 3) Engineer: Doug Stambaug stated Andy Altobeli and Allen Ametevic had storm water inspections. Country Club Heights will begin final paving next month.
- 4) Planning Commission Chairman: Kevin stated the Planning Commission reviewed the Paradise Village Plan. We do not have an ordinance addressing "Alley and Service Drives.
- 5) Police: Clark Craumer stated that the department hired 2 new Officers bringing the compliment to 62 Sworn Officers. The new station will be dedicated on October 26th honoring fallen Officer David Tome. National Night Out will be August 24th.
- 6) Road Master: Dean Bentzel stated the trees on Pleasant View Drive are hanging out over the paved portion of the road and need to be trimmed back.
- 7) Solicitor: Sharon gave her report.

Correspondence/Announcements/ Other Business

- A motion to approve and sign the Bill List was made by Clark Craumer and seconded by Dean Bentzel. The motion was carried.
- A motion was made to adjourn by Clark Craumer and seconded by Dean Bentzel. The motion was carried and the meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.